Drop in Surgeries with PCSO Deborah Sleeman, Devon & Cornwall Constabulary.

Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.  
The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month & from my latest Drop in Surgery which was held on 9th February 2013.
COCKWOOD
Whilst on school patrols I have been noticing an increase of parents stopping on the yellow Zig Zags to drop their children off in the mornings.  Could I request that parents refrain from doing this as it compromises the children’s safety!  I have, to date, avoided issuing tickets for this, but if I have to I will not hesitate to do so.

Parents have also requested that if they witness this offence occurring could they pass on the details of the offending vehicle to me.  I have advised them that they are welcome to do so & I will use the information to deal with these offenders. 

I have been recently asked what the speed limit is on the road that goes past The Ship towards Cofton Holiday Park.  The reason being is because vehicles are being witnessed driving down the area at speed.  That road is subject to usual speed limits for a country lane and drivers should take care when negotiating this road as it can be dangerous at high speeds.

STARCROSS

During this month I received a lot of calls regarding travelers that were selling power tools in and around the surrounding areas.  I can confirm that the items were checked out and were purchased legitimately.  However the quality of these items could not be guaranteed.

On Wednesday 30th January at approximately 10.30 am a local Starcross resident took their two dogs down to the playing field next to Generals Lane. Whilst there their dogs socialised with another dog but the owner of the other dog didn't take it too kindly. The male attempted to kick one of the owners dogs (luckily he missed) 
This male was described as late 20's early 30's with tattoos on his neck & short cropped light brown hair. He had with him a small dark Yorkshire terrier type dog.  I am keen to talk to this male & pass on some words of advice. If anyone can identify him please call me on 08456 567705
Whilst on school patrols I have been noticing an increase of parents stopping on the yellow Zig Zags to drop their children off in the mornings.  Could I request that parents refrain from doing this as it compromises the children’s safety!  I have, to date, avoided issuing tickets for this, but if I have to I will not hesitate to do so.

DAWLISH WARREN
I am very pleased to announce that all of the graffiti that was done last month has now been cleaned off & painted by the offenders and the area is restored to its former glory!
I would like to apologise for the lack of ruby lately.  Unfortunately the Kenton field is unsuitable to play on due to the long grass and mole hills. These pose a safety risk for the younger attendees. Also the weather has had a major factor in this and as soon as the cold/wet snap has subsided, normal service will resume!

I am currently attempting to obtain materials for FARM WATCH. Anyone interested in any information I have, please feel free to contact me. 

The next Surgeries will be held on Saturday 9th March 2013 at the WESTBANK charity shop, The Strand, Starcross at 10am, Dolphin Inn in Kenton at Noon & Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge at 2pm.
Deborah Sleeman
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